










Answer: We take data accuracy seriously. May be an attendance issue; it’s really rare that they find something. 
Question: What happens if they do? 
Answer: It’s kind of like a true -up – an adjustment. 
Question: What does it look like for schools that have students going to Futures Lab, etc. 
Answer: Schools keep all their funding. Funded by reimbursements mainly. 
Question: Do you know the trends of kiddos from Thompson and Weld County that end up coming here? 
Julie: I don’t off the top of my head; that is data that could be produced but I don’t have it tonight. If that is something you 
want, we can get that data. 
Question: Regarding numbers: do you have numbers of the capacity of students we could serve versus what the numbers 
are? 
Answer: Yes, I think you’re talking about utilization of space and how many students we can serve. Current utilization is on the 
website. We use National Standard Capacity. It’s revised back to 95% - shows the utilization of our schools. We monitor that 
with principals. Especially re: taking students of choice. If a school is at their projection number, we pump the brakes on 
taking more kids. If you live in the attendance area of that school, we are required to enroll. 
Question: I think when it comes to enrollment overall it’s helpful to keep capacity in mind. 
Answer: Yes, and I believe in December Lauren Hooten is coming to this meeting to discuss committee that will more closely 
examine the long-term planning. 
Question: Do you all have data of migration, where students are going back and forth between different schools? 
Answer: About a third of our students choice in to a school other than their home school. We do have the numbers and can 
track that through the year. 
Question: The 403 students – do those students exist, or do we do like the US Census where look at how many “should” be in 
PSD? 
Answer: I don’t know that we can track which 400 kids didn’t come and should have come, it’s just based on who actually 
enrolls in our district. I don’t think we have a mechanism to track who COULD HAVE enrolled. 
Question: Does the US census data not track children under a certain age? We should have that data incorporated. 
Answer: I don’t believe we are currently using that data. Some census data is used in CDC projections. 
Question: But you know how many children there are that live within a boundary? 
Answer: Lauren Hooten might have a better answer to this. 
 
Taylor thanked Julie and Sarah. 
 

Taylor invited Jodie Rommel to speak about identification of students with disabilities. 



 
Pause while we troubleshoot technical difficulties related to the PPT for Jodie’s presentation. 
Presentation began at 8:00. 
 
Jodie: Thank you for inviting me. You all have sticky notes to place on the white board on the wall if you still have questions 
that aren’t answered tonight. 
Jodie began sharing slides. 
Question: Is there a partnership or are there plans to improve access to school facilities when needed? Question related to 
Putnam. 
Jodie: Typically, principals work directly with the directors. 
Comment: I think as schools have had their playgrounds updated that piece has been looked at. 
Question: I was looking at the identification rates from 2018-2022 from every district in the state. We rate consistently in the 
bottom 5. Is there anything the district plans to do re outreach to families to let them know how to reach out and say I think 
something is wrong, my kid needs an evaluation, especially families that might have limited access to the internet, etc. I am 
concerned about how low our identification rates are. 
Added to this Question:





Kirstan: Yes. Proportionality of many factors comes into play – race, language, culture. SES as well. The demographics of the 
school come into play as part of a different conversation. 
Question: Question about programming at Bamford. Right now, only 2 days of gifted programming. Does this vary from school 
to school? 
Kirstan: Yes – it’s different in every single building. 2-3 days a week is common. Some get all 5 days, but it’s during WIN time. 
You are welcome to email me specific questions. 
 
Taylor thanked everyone. 

Meeting closed at 8:58pm. 

  
--Karrie Grama-Hatfield, DAB Secretary 


